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Mr. Riebel’s Report 

Parents of Lewiston-Altura Elementary School, 

 

In the classrooms and hallways throughout our school, you will see lots of bulletin boards, signs and posters that 

emphasize the Cardinal CARES. In addition to teaching and guiding students through lessons at their grade level 

academic topics, our staff work to teach and guide students in learning how to understand, show and live a set of 

social and emotional skills. CARES stand for Cooperation, Assertion, Responsibility, Empathy and Self-control. 

When developing and showing our Cardinal CARES, students are able to be a part of safe and respectful 

classrooms and school.  I bring the idea of Cardinal CARES forward as part of the topic of this letter to parents. 

The CARES attributes will be needed from both students and parents in an endeavor that our elementary school is 

undertaking.   

 

When the school district referendum and bond vote did not pass this fall, our school board directed administration 

to find ways to decrease the expenditures of our schools, both for this year and for future budgets.  One of the 

needed recommendations that came forward was to eliminate the expenditures that come from the many field 

trips that our Elementary and High School students participate in each year.  All field trips are to be eliminated 

unless fully funded by outside sources of revenue.  Our Elementary School staff are looking to generate that 

source of revenue.  We know that elementary students have routinely benefited from the experiences, learning 

and memories made from the various field trips. Whether it is to a local stop like a farm or our fire department, a 

regional state park, play performance, or museum, or the larger trips to Eagle Bluff Environmental Learning 

Center or the state capitol, we know that our students benefit from the experience of these trips. It is those field 

trip benefits that brings forth this letter. 

 

Lewiston-Altura Elementary School staff are announcing a fundraising effort. 
We have set a goal of $10,000. That amount of funds will cover the costs of the student registrations and travel 

costs of the ‘23-‘24 field trips that have already been done and that are yet to come this spring. Any funds 

collected that go over this year’s costs will go into the budget for ’24-‘25 school year field trips. Our last 

elementary fundraiser was in 2019. That fundraiser helped our elementary parent group, P.L.A.Y.,  generate over 

$12,000. We are teaming with the same company from 2019 for this spring’s fundraiser.  

Lewiston-Altura Elementary School has scheduled a fundraiser with:  

WORLD’S FINEST CHOCOLATE - $1 Chocolate Sale 

Sale Kick-Off = Thursday, April 18, 2024, Sale Ends – Monday, May 6th, 2024.  

  

http://www.lewalt.k12.mn.us/


This week’s and next week’s newsletters are meant to announce the fundraiser and create awareness.  Specific 

details and directions will come directly to each student during the week of April 15-19, with the kickoff on April 

18.  Our elementary is looking to use Cooperation to meet the fundraiser goal.  We hope you have Empathy for 

the worthy cause of field trips and Assertion to get involved and participate. We can be Cardinal Strong together 

in our fundraising efforts! Thank you in advance! 

Mr. Riebel 

 
 

P.L.A.Y. Group Notes 
 

P.L.A.Y. will be meeting on Monday, Apr. 29 at 

6:30 in the elementary media center.  All are 

welcome to come share ideas and support. 

 

P.L.A.Y. Denim and Diamond Dance 

Please review the available slots below and click on 

the button to sign up. Thank you! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0844ACAD

2CA5F8C52-48636422-play 

  

Spirit Days 
 

It is always fun to show school spirit. 

Elementary students are encouraged to celebrate our 

school by wearing red or Cardinal clothing on 

Fridays.   

 

Cardinal Club Registration  

Preschool Enrollment 
 

Cardinal Club registration for the summer and 

2024-2025 school year is open now. Forms were 

sent by email to current families. Paper copies will 

be available outside the Cardinal Club room, or 

email cardinalclub@lewalt.k12.mn.us 

 

Preschool enrollment forms for half day and 

extended care is also available. Forms will be sent 

home with current families. To request a paper 

copy, email vgreden@lewalt.k12.mn.us 

Families will be notified by April 15th of their 

child's placement.   

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Apr. 12 - EC Spring Shopping Event 5-7:30 

April 22 – Math Night 

April 26 – PJ/Comfy Clothes Spirit Day 

April 29 – P.L.A.Y. Meeting, Elem Media Center 

May 7 – Careers on Wheels 

May 18 – Denim & Diamonds Dance, 6-8 pm 

May 23- Concerts – See flyer 

 

 

 

Parenting Tip 

 
One day, my son returned from school and said, 

"Mommy, I couldn't show my project to everyone 

because you forgot to pack it." 
 

Instead of reacting to his frustration, I took a deep 

breath and decided to use the situation as a 

teachable moment.  
 

I explained to him that although I understood his 

feelings, it was his responsibility to ensure that he 

had everything he needed before leaving the house. 
 

Together, we created a backpack checklist to help 

him remember all the necessary items for school. 

This simple exercise helped him learn the 

importance of personal accountability. 
 

It's essential to teach children how to take 

responsibility for their actions and choices. This 

week’s parenting guide "Don't Let Your Child 

Grow Up With a Victim Mentality” will help you 

do just that!  

 
 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0844ACAD2CA5F8C52-48636422-play


 

 



 



 



You are invited to… 

Family Math Night!! 

 

FREE FUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY!! 
 

Who?  Lewiston-Altura K-5 students and their families 
 

When?   Monday, April 22, 2024 

             5:30pm – 7:00pm 

(Open house – Come when you can) 
 

Where?   Lewiston Elementary School 

 

• Bring the entire family and enjoy a pizza dinner! 

• Fun math activities around the school! 

• Win prizes just for coming! 

 

 

 



Usted está invitado al… 

¡Noche De Matemáticas en Familia! 
 

 
 

¡DIVERSIÓN GRATIS PARA TODA LA FAMILIA! 
 

¿Quien?        Los estudiantes y las familias de Lewiston-Altura 

–  

grados K - 5 
 

¿Cuándo?         Lunes, 22 de Abril 2024 

                    5:30pm – 7:00pm 

          (Casa abierta - Ven cuando puedas) 
 

¿Donde?           La Escuela Primaria en Lewiston 

 

• ¡Traiga a toda la familia y disfrute de una cena de pizza! 

•  ¡Divertidas actividades matemáticas para todas las edades! 

• ¡Gana premios solo por venir! 
 



 



 

 



 



“Little Cards” 

Volleyball Camp 

June 4th-6th 

 
Girls -- are you ready for some fun volleyball action!!  Come join Coach LeJeune 

and Coach Kennedy for volleyball camp.  Skills taught will include serving, passing, 

footwork, and much more.    Door prizes will be awarded daily. 

Cost:  $40 per camper entering 2nd grade-6th grade  

Make checks payable to LA Diggers 

Times: 2nd/3rd/4th grade: 12-1:30  

  5th and 6th grade: 1:30-3:00   

Location: Lewiston-Altura High School 

Registration is due by Wednesday, May 1st to receive a T-shirt. 

 

(Cut here and return bottom portion with payment to the address below.) 

Camper Name:  ______________ Grade in 2024-2025 _______ 

Parent Name: _______________ Phone Number:  ____________ 

Email: ___________________________________ 

T-shirt size:  YS YM  YL  AS  AM  AL  (circle one) 
Please return bottom portion with check to: 

Liza Kennedy 

PO Box 97 

Altura MN 55910 

or 

Lewiston-Altura Elementary Office 



 



 



 



 



 
 



 



 



 



 


